## Superior Township Water and Sewer Board:

March 21, 2023

Present: Ron Mills, Paul Fox, Nick Garlinghouse, Elgon Ellis

Absent: Jo Harris

Meeting called to order at 6:00

Blueprints were dropped off for the manholes.

It was suggested to physically inspect manholes to determine which ones need to be worked on first. It was agreed upon, and will return a report to the board. Nick will have the prints copied for our use. The inspection of the manholes will start approximately in April 2023.

We received the financial statement from Bill Beaune for the sewer funds which reads as follows: 72,150.00 in checking account. 249,344.00 in savings, plus a 50,000.00 CD totaling 371,194.

Repair for the sewer line at the south school entrance was for a residencial home east of the school drive. That cost was aproximately 8,000.00 not including the black top repair.

Ron Mills asked Jo Harris if her son Mason, who presently works for the township, would be interested in taking classes for license for water and sewer with the board covering the cost. Jo, said that she would ask him and let us know.

The next regularly scheduled meeting will be April 18th.

Adjourned at 7:00

Eligor of Elles MARCH-23-23'